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December Newsletter Year 1

It is very hard to believe that the Christmas season is upon us already! I would like to thank you for your support throughout the month of November. We have had a busy and enjoyable month. Here are some updates about the month ahead that I hope you find useful.

Story Sacks

We have come to the end of our final 4 week session of Story Sacks. Thank you for taking such good care of them and returning them promptly. Feedback from both parents and children has been positive. We will be commencing a 6 week session of Numeracy games in mid January. More details about this will follow in the new year.
Collecting

We would really appreciate empty empty Pringle tubs and finished toilet roll tubes. We will be collecting these throughout the month of December. Thank you!

Christmas cards

We will be having a Year 1 and 2 postbox located in the corridor between P1 and P2 where children can post their Christmas cards. These will then be delivered by our ‘postmasters’ in Year 2! To make the sorting a little easier please label the envelope with the child’s name and their class. I have attached a class list of names for Year 1 which may be useful when writing cards.

Numeracy

· Shape
We will be continuing with the topic of shape this month. We will focus on 2D shapes- namely square, triangle, rectangle and circle. It would be beneficial to discuss these shapes with your child e.g. What shape is the window? Can you see any rectangles in the room? We will also be using the shapes to make simple patterns e.g. square, rectangle, circle, square, rectangle, circle …

· Number
Our focus this month will be on consolidating numbers one to five. I will be assessing the children’s formation and knowledge of the numbers 0 -5 and will be sending home revision sheets for any numbers your child needs continued practise with. It would be beneficial to complete these.
Our Mental Maths will focus on the number after and before. ‘What number comes after 3/ what number comes before 7?’. We are also practising counting backwards from 10.
Literacy

We will be continuing with our phonics this month. Our sounds are as follows:

W/B 30th Nov- c (as in cat)

W/B 7th Dec – f ( as in frog)

W/B 14th Dec- r ( as in rabbit)

Please continue to send in objects for the sound table.

If your child has access to an I-pad l would highly recommend the ‘Hairy Letters’ app to reinforce our phonics. It is one of the best phonics apps l have come across.

Recognition and formation of our initial sounds will be assessed this month and additional practise sheets will be sent home for any children requiring these.

Reading

In preparation for reading we are discussing key features of a book e.g. author, illustrator (person who draws the pictures), spine, title and blurb (information on the back cover). We are working towards our first list of 12 key words. This list will be sent home this week and needs to be returned each Friday to be checked and updated, as necessary.
Dates for your diary

· Tuesday 8th December- last day of Speech & Drama this term. All other after school programmes are finished for Term 1. Please note our after school club continues to run daily from 2.00pm – 4.4.5pm in the mobile classroom in the background. Children can attend on any day for £2.50 (includes a snack). Please speak to Mrs Nicholl or myself for more information.
· Thursday 17th December- ‘Coffee and Carols’- All classes will be participating in this whole school event. Years 1 and 2 will be performing a number of songs- words will be sent home shortly to practise.

· Friday 18th December- Christmas jumper day. We are raising money for ‘Save the Children’ by wearing our Christmas jumpers to school. These can be bought or homemade. More details about this day will follow in our whole school newsletter.

· Friday 18th December: Last day of our first term. School will end at 12pm on this day and children can wear their own clothes.
· Monday 4th January: Term 2 starts at 8.55am sharp.

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a peaceful, safe and happy Christmas period.

Best wishes,

Mrs J Armstrong

